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A Constant Audience 
 

“And whatever you do in word or deed, do all in the 
name of the Lord Jesus, giving thanks to God the Fa-
ther through Him.” Colossians 3:17 

 
In our present culture one never knows just who is watching.  The 
proliferation of smart phones has led to many videos going viral on 
social media.  Quite often the subjects of these videos had no idea 
they were being watched in the first place.  In such cases and given 
a second chance one wonders how many of these individuals would 
make different choices. 
 
As God’s children does the fact that someone may be watching call 
for a change in our behavior?  Someone has defined “integrity” as 
“the person you are when you think no one is watching.”  Is there 
ever truly such a time?  The Bible declares, “The eyes of the LORD 
are in every place, Keeping watch on the evil and the good.”  Prov-
erbs 15:3 
 
Thankfully, God does not watch to catch our embarrassing or less 
than noble moments.  He is not interested in events that will make 
good fodder for YouTube.  God watches because of His abiding con-
cern and enduring love for us.  Observe that God sees both the evil 
and the good.  How often is the sight of man skewed in one direc-
tion or the other? 
 
Jesus asserted, "My food is to do the will of Him who sent Me, and 
to finish His work.” John 4:34  He lived with the awareness that 
His Father was watching and wanted to do nothing more than to 
please Him.  As Christ’s followers should we not live with the same 
awareness and desire?  For Christians, it matters not whether hu-
man eyes are watching.  We make our appeal to a higher authority 
and have been called to live by a higher standard.  To God be the 
glory!  Amen. 
 
                                                                In Him, 
                                                                Ricky Cook 
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